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Presidents Message 

January 2016 

Welcome 2016!  

January 1 marks the mid-year point of the Rotary year so it seems like the  
appropriate time to summarize what weõve accomplished since July and what we 
have coming up the next six months. 
Never a dull moment so far: we inducted six new members; the fair booth , farmers 
market and street dance fundraisers were very successful; we supported our youth 
by chartering a new Rotoract club as well as a second Interact club, plus we  
provided leadership training for seven junior high students through REGL; we  
continued our Thanksgiving baskets, Christmas to Remember and snack pack  
community service projects; we spearheaded funding for a much needed project in 
Mexico; and more. Congratulations folks. PF Rotary truly is amazing. The famous 
quote about how Rotary allows ordinary people to do extraordinary things is  
certainly true for us. 
Looking forward, it only gets better. Weõll start off with a club assembly to map out 
the next six months. First off, weõll elect new officers and get people in place to 
chair committees and manage major events. Weõll also take a few minutes to show 
new members (and remind others) how to access the various Rotary websites as well 
as introduce the new Highland Games website for sponsorships and ticket sales. The 
Parade of Lights marked the beginning plus more events and ad campaigns are  
being planned this spring where all four area clubs will work together to promote 
Rotary throughout the county. Also, the Foundation Dinner is set for February 19. In 
early February, we have a contingency traveling to Zihuatanejo to see the progress 
of our global grant project and assist the Lions for Sight clinics. In late February we 
need to support Interact as they take over the Party Boat fundraiser this year. In 
March, Austin will attend the incredible president elect training while the club works 
with the city and buys equipment with our District grant for the Plymouth garden. Itõs 
also our year to sponsor the district music contest which is scheduled for March 8 and 
weõll have a dinner on the 15th to celebrate our 9th year to be chartered. Hopefully 
a number a members can attend the District training session in April and there will 
be plenty to do getting ready for the Flea Market and breakfast on May 7. Finally, 
the Rotary year winds down with the district conference May 13-15 in Reno this 
year but we save the best till last with the Highland Games fundraisers in June. 
Wowé itõs pretty exciting when you see all this activity in one paragraph! 
Bottom line, we have a lot to be proud of because we set high goals and meet them. 
New Years is the usual time to set goals but if you are like me the typical new yearõs 
resolutions like save money, lose weight, drink less, etc. etc. never seem to last but if 
you set a goal to help others or give back to the community all you have to do is 
stay engaged with our club. 

Letõs all have great year and a bigger, better, bolder clubééPaul 

Procrastination 

Is the art of keeping 

up with yesterday 

 

Don Marquis 
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Calendar 

February 2016 

 2 7:15a.m. 49er RV Park 

    Dr. Rosaline Gullett 

    Gender Dynamics In The Workplace 

    View Details 

 4 0DARK30 Sacramento Airport 

    Rotary & Lions Depart for 

    Zihuatanejo, Mexico 

 9 7:15a.m. 49er RV Park 

    Dr. Crystal Martinez-Alire 

    Ione Band of Miwok Indians 

    View Details 

 10 10:30p.m. Sacramento Airport 

    Team starts returning from 

    Zihuatanejo, Mexico 

 15 10:30p.m. Sacramento Airport 

    Last of the team returns from 

    Zihuatanejo, Mexico 

 16 6:00p.m. Evening Meeting 

    TBD   

 19 5:30p.m. Foundation Dinner 

    ThomiõsñJackson  

 23 7:15a.m. 49er RV Park 

    Gary Swager, President 

    Amador Fly Fishers   

 27 6:00p.m. Party Boat 

BirthdaysñJanuary 

AnniversariesñJanuary 

 Will & Jennifer Pritchard 28 

 Elizabeth Swason 4 

 Jamie Wibbenmeyer 19 

Calendar 

January 2016 

 1  New Yearõs Day 

 5 7:15a.m. 49er RV Park 

    Club Assembly 

 12 7:15a.m. 49er RV Park 

    Eric Kleinfelter & Janice Mackey 

    How To Live With Wildlife in Amador 

 19 6:00p.m. Evening Meeting 

    Carl & Marilyn 

    Directions    

 26 7:15a.m. Field Trip 

    Shenandoah Valley Charter School 

  

http://www.pfrotary.org
http://www.pfrotary.org
http://www.pfrotary.org/Direction2HollyRd.pdf
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The Golden Grapevine 

The Art of the Little Sun 

The Cabacca indigenous people in Costa Rica have  

received 100 Little Suns while 72 have been sent to the 

Kiurani Secondary School in Chogoria.  This will enable 

students to study and families to gather  

socially without the toxic effects of kerosene.  These were brought and  

distributed by the Rotary Club of Healdsburg Sunrise. 

Since the early 1990s, Danish-Icelandic artist Olafur Eliasson has used art to 

challenge how people experience and interact with the world.  The Museum of 

Modern Art and MoMA PS1õs 2008 exhibition Take Your Time: Olafur  

Eliasson, the most comprehensive exhibition of the artistõs work to date, trans-

formed MoMAõs galleries into hybrid spaces of nature and culture, prompting 

an intensive engagement with the world and offering a fresh consideration of 

everyday life. 

Light acts as muse once again in his most recent piece, Little Sun, but this time 

the artistõs ambition is not merely to use art to alter our perception of the envi-

ronment; it is to use art to affect social change on a global level. 

òI have an obsession with light,ó say Eliasson.  òHow light forms a space.  How a 

space forms light.  As a child I grew up in Iceland where there is no sunlight 

in the winter.  It simply stays dark all day.  Light became something that 

pulled people together,  Light became a way of connecting to other people.  

Light is social.  Light is life.ó 

 

Kerosene lanterns are a common off-grid solution to these issues, yet an 

evening of breathing in a kerosene lampõs toxic emissions is equivalent to 

smoking two packs of cigarettes.  As they spend more hours in the home, 

women and children suffer disproportionately from breathing-related prob-

lems, burns, and fires caused by kerosene-powered lanterns and candles.  

And while polluting homes on a local level, kerosene also impacts the envi-

ronment on a global scale, releasing 190 million tons of CO2 into the atmos-

phere per year.  In addition to being healthier and more eco-friendly than 

kerosene, Little Sun is also more affordable.  The cost of one Little Sun lamp, 

which lasts approximately three 

years, is equivalent to the cost of three to six months of kerosene-fueled light.  The 

Little Sun may be small, but like its namesake, it is extremely powers.  A fire-hour 

charge produces up to three hours of bright light, and up to 10 hours of lower light. 

Since its 2012 launch at the Tate Modern, Little Sun has not only received official 

certification from Lighting Africa, a joint IFC and World Bank program, but, to 

date, 126,402 lamps have been distributed worldwide; one in three going to are-

as without electricity.  The lamp currently has distribution in seven African countries, 

Burundi, Ethiopia, Kenya, Senegal, South Africa, Uganda, and Zimbabwe, as well 

as in the United States, the European Union, Canada, Australia, and Japan.   
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!ÒÔÉÓÔ /ÌÁÆÕÒ %ÌÉÁÓÓÏÎ 

7ÉÔÈ ÈÉÓ ÎÅ× ÄÅÓÉÇÎ ÔÈÅ ,ÉÔÔÌÅ 3ÕÎ 

)ÎÄÉÇÅÎÏÕÓ #ÁÂÁÃÃÁ ÃÈÉÌÄ ÒÅÃÅÉÖÅÓ ,ÉÔÔÌÅ 3ÕÎ 
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Membership TipsñCreating the Right First Impression 

 

Any club member can do a great service for membership development in their club by focusing on how they treat guests at their club 

meetings.  Remember, they are not only visitors, but potential new members as well.  They are going to form a first impression of your 

club no matter what: 

¶ Their eyes will see your meeting room and everything in it é. What will they see? 

¶ Their ears will hear what is (or is not) said to them, and what is (or is not) said to others, before and during the meeting é what 

will they hear? 

¶ Their hand will (or will not) shake the hands of members and other guests é who will they talk to? 

¶ Their mouth will (or will not) speak to members and others in the room ...who will they talk to? 

Any member can have a tremendous positive impact on a guestõs first impression by treating them like the  

special people they are.  You should show them how glad you are that they came, and express that to them.  You should be interest-

ed in learning more about them:  their name, vocation, do they have a family, how long have they been in the area, etc. 

How do you feel when you walk into a room full of strangers, and few people even acknowledge that you are present?  Has that 

ever happened?  It happens all to often.  When it does, we miss a great opportunity. 

Alternately, how do you feel when entering the same room and people approach you with a smile on their  

faces, and their hand outstretched, letting you know how glad they are that you could take some time out of your day to come and 

visit.  How would it make you feel to be invited to sit with them at their table? 

Remember, we donõt get a second chance at first impressions.  By going out of your way to give your guests special treatment, you 

will expand your own circle of friends, make someone elseõs day, and perhaps, just perhaps, help your club build its membership! 

San òWoodyó Wilbanks 

Chair, District 5190 Membership 

A Christmas To RememberñUpdate 

This year sitting in front of Pokerville Market wasnõt as cold as some years have been in the past.  As we sat there some people 

passed us by, others dropped in a few bucks while yet others dropped in $20s and $50s.  One small child,  

maybe 4 or 5 years old, dropped in a hand full of coins.  Whether it was just that small hand dropping those few coins in the jar or 

that person who dropped the $50 bill in the jar.  It all counted up to $2,352.67 that our club gathered those two days in front of 

Pokerville Market.  According to Jay Lucke on December 17th, $65,000 had been brought in during those two days with more  

donations coming in.  This means that a goodly number of underprivileged children in both Amador County and Calaveras County got 

to go on a òshopping spreeó of a lifetime.  At least for that child it was a shopping spree of a lifetime.  For some this was the first 

time they had ever had new clothes.  For others they wanted a pair of shoes that was too big for them.  Their reason; so they could 

share that one pair of new shoes with their sibling who wasnõt chosen to go on this shopping spree.  These children got new jackets, 

outer clothing, under clothing, shoes and socks.  And, whatõs more, they got to pick out the items of clothing themselves, provided they 

were old enough to make that type of decision. 

   It isnõt about the cold you feel that hour or two that you sit outside.  Its about the cold that that child feels all the time when they 

donõt have a warm jacket, a pair gloves or a cap for their head.  So a big thanks goes out to Dan Slater for putting this  

together, maintaining the signup sheet and filling in all those blank hours and spaces that were left unfilled.   



Paul Wibbenmeyer 

President 

ACTION WITHOUT VISION IS WASTED,  

AND VISION WITHOUT ACTION IS JUST A DREAM. 

ACTION WITH VISION BRINGS HOPE TO THE WORLD 

 

1996 ROTARY CONVENTION ADDRESS 

CALGARY, ALBERTA, CANADA 

 

 

 

Weõre on the web 

www.pfrotory.org 

P. O. Box 56 

Plymouth, CA 95669 

Breakfast Meetings  

Tuesday  ~  7:15a.m. 

Far Horizons 49er RV Resort 

18265 Highway 49 

Plymouth, CA 

Plymouth Foothi l ls  Rotary 
Christmas PartyñImperial Hotel 2015 

http://www.pfrotary.org/
https://www.facebook.com/pages/Plymouth-Foothills-Rotary/119652204713070

